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Graduate Student Senate

         
     University of Connecticut

Graduate Student Senate Minutes
25 January 2012
I. Call to Order at 7:01.  A regularly scheduled meeting of the Graduate Student Senate with Safet Berisa presiding; Maureen Harris, secretary.
II. Recognition of Senators
III. Special Guests
a. Kent Holsinger, Interim Dean of the Graduate School
i. Officially started on Friday, 13 January, so wants to know what grads are thinking
ii. Skip Lowe is now on medical leave, so Kent Holsinger is the new GSS advisor
iii. Anish Kurian – will GSS lose its graduate assistant?
iv. This is something we’ve been talking about; funding will remain, but tasks may have to change
v. Separate policy for named prestigious fellowships, but only covers in-state tuition for years after the first
vi. What could the Graduate School do to make your lives better?

vii. Bill Ryerson – Can decisions at department level be appealed to Graduate School?
viii. Grad School may not have any jurisdiction, but will gladly advocate for students

ix. Ally Walton – no travel funding available for master’s students, but UConn only has a master’s degree in some programs
x. Send an email; will look into the situation

xi. Chantelle Messier – question about graduate housing

xii. How many people would need or use university-provided housing as graduate students?

xiii. Betsy Sanz – Currently live on campus; choices are limited for graduate students

xiv. Erin Eighan – professional development; what are career alternatives, especially in the humanities?  Are there specific resources?
xv. Ask Larry Druckenbrod

xvi. Steven Williamson – some concern that there is not much in the way of graduate student life; more centralized graduate housing would help students on campus, but a graduate center other than our current Student Union lounge would work
xvii. I’ve wondered about this; there’s probably a lot of socializing within programs

xviii. Talia Shabtay – alienating with only three first-years in program

xix. If you have specific ideas that would help with grad student life, please share

xx. Ailton Coleman – happy about bus between Storrs and UCHC, but most classes are late-evening/night classes, so bus stops when classes start; classes are mostly between 5pm and 9pm.  Also need at least six more faculty members
xxi. Board voted to increase tuition by about 6% for the next several years, and President Herbst wants that money set aside specifically to hire new faculty

b. Larry Druckenbrod, Associate Director of Career Services
i. There is an Office of Career Services at the university, which caters to all students

ii. Created a DVD called “PhD and the Job Search” with commentary by faculty; this DVD is available free to all students at office in CUE 217
iii. Can provide examples of CV’s and resumes and will critique cover letters

iv. Available to graduate students and aware that needs are unique

v. Erin Eighan – something of a stigma against alternative careers in humanities; how can we figure out these alternatives?

vi. That is what Career Services does

IV. Approval of Minutes – 30 November 2011
V. Executive Committee Reports 
a. President – Chantelle Messier

i. Professional Development
1. Special pet project for this semester: would like to have a conference on graduate professional development with a whole set of events on one day

2. If you know someone who would be good to help with this, let me know

ii. Tuition
1. Board approved a tuition raise high enough to accomplish goals
iii. Provost

1. Peter Nicholls has stepped down and Mun Choi is taking over as interim

iv. Associate Vice President for Diversity and Equity and Associate Vice Provost for Outreach and International Affairs
1. Search committee found two applicants over break
2. Senate Executive Committee raised a number of concerns

3. Search is on hold while goals are ironed out and town halls are held
v. Parking Appeals Committee

1. Looking for new representative from GSS: Mondays at 10:30am
vi. Barry Feldman meeting: Feb. 24 at 9am
1. COO of university wants to meet with grad students but cannot come to a regular GSS meeting

2. All grads are invited to this meeting

vii. Pedestrian and Bike Safety Task Team
1. Need a graduate representative on this committee
2. Eric Njuki – Environmental Health and Safety is looking at this issue too
b. Vice President – Safet Berisa

i. Student Life Committee

ii. Student Life Survey

1. Has been completed!  Results have been received but not yet analyzed

2. 797 graduate students took part in survey

c. Treasurer – Bill Waite

i. Finance Committee
1. need a new member to replace Safet

ii. Budget submission deadline: 31 January 2012 at 11:59pm
1. Dramatically different submission forms this year: available on website
2. Get documents in on time to GSS office and/or Bill

3. Ambiguity has been removed from rules; budget must be submitted on time and completely

d. Secretary – Maureen Harris
i. Public Relations Committee

ii. Dates of GSS meetings this semester: Feb. 8, Feb. 22, Mar. 7, Mar. 28, Apr. 11
iii. Email address for GSS: gssuconn@gmail.com
iv. Attendance
e. Parliamentarian – Steve Mollmann

i. Procedures Committee
1. Will be examining constitution and bylaws

ii. At Large election for next year
1. All 6 seats will be open, and so people will need to run

iii. Robert’s Rules of Order Fun Fact #6
1. Presider (usually vice president) gets to vote in place of tie: works for simple majorities as well as two-thirds votes
iv. State name and constituency when speaking

f. Activities Director – Derek Doran

i. Activities Committee
ii. Grad Prom Feb. 17

1. Please post fliers in high-traffic graduate areas
2. Tickets are already available!

iii. Activities Budget

VI. External Committee Reports
a. University Senate Executive Committee – Chantelle Messier
b. University Senate – Chantelle Messier

c. Housing Priority Committee – Chantelle Messier

d. Provost’s Library Advisory Committee – Safet Berisa

e. Search Committee for Director of Public Safety and Chief of Police – Bill Waite
f. University Senate Budget Committee – Bill Waite
g. Student Fee Advisory Committee – Bill Waite

h. Joint Elections Committee – Steve Mollmann

i. Student Trustee Election Committee – Steve Mollmann

j. Student Union Board of Governors Policy Council – Maureen Harris

k. Metanoia Planning Committee – Steven Williamson

i. Will not be able to make future meetings; can someone else take over?

VII. Issues Forum
a. Bill Waite – Business Office has said that we do not need to vote monthly on president’s pay
b. Leland Aldridge – What if the payments are regular and the vote at the end is “no”?

c. Bill Waite – the senate should remove from office someone not performing, but would expect to pay retroactively for work done

d. Bill Ryerson – tired of voting monthly for pay
e. Leland Aldridge – also tired of voting monthly, but wouldn’t this change remove the senate’s stated power to decrease the stipend?

f. Steven Williamson – at beginning of semester, senate would designate monthly amount?
g. Bill Waite – for Exec, most members get one check at end of semester, except president

h. Steven Williamson – stopping payments if someone steps down seems like a reasonable check on the money
i. Steve Mollmann – nothing has been motioned, so we can change or not change as we like

j. Bill Ryerson – motion to extend issues forum

k. Anish Kurian – second motion

l. Eric Njuki – do we have an official policy on how library allocates carrel space to graduate students and how often that occurs?
m. Safet Berisa – will ask library people
n. Bill Ryerson – President Herbst wants a 4-day summit in March on climate change; multiple departments are encouraged to host displays
o. Austin Johnson – motion to extend meeting time

p. Stephanie Kimball – second
VIII. New Business
a. Finance Committee Election
i. Austin Johnson – nominate Anish Kurian
ii. Ryan Tomcheck – second motion

iii. Anish Kurian – accept nomination

iv. Anish Kurian wins with 23 votes
b. GSS 11/12-20: That the Graduate Student Senate allocate $16000 for the Spring 2012 GSS Activities Budget.
i. Ailton Coleman – motion to call the question and end discussion

ii. Motion passes
iii. GSS 11/12-20 passes

iv. Bill Waite – same as usual but with Ping-Pong tournament with International Center

IX. Adjournment at 9:09pm.
Attendance
S = Senator; N = Not a senator; E = Executive Committee

	Name
	Constituency
	Role

	Ailton Coleman
	Public Health
	S

	Allison Hale
	Art and Art History
	S

	Ally Walton
	At Large (Art and Art History)
	S

	Anish M. Kurian
	Psychology
	S

	Austin Johnson
	At Large (Education)
	S

	Betsy Sanz
	Higher Education and Student Affairs
	S

	Bill Ryerson
	Ecology and Evolutionary Biology
	S

	Bill Waite
	Treasurer (Economics)
	E

	Chantelle Messier
	President (English)
	E

	Eric Njuki
	Agriculture and Resource Economics
	S

	Erin Eighan
	English
	S

	George Moore
	English
	S

	Hayley Kilroy Mollmann
	Ecology and Evolutionary Biology
	S

	Heather Stamenov
	Art and Art History
	N

	Ian Yue
	At Large (Agriculture and Resource Economics)
	S

	Joshua Ping Ang
	Economics
	S

	Joshua Wilson
	Education
	S

	Leland Aldridge
	Physics
	S

	Lucas David-Roesler
	Mathematics
	S

	Mark Lowe
	Philosophy
	S

	Maureen Harris
	Secretary (History)
	E

	Michael Ambroselli
	Physics
	S

	Peter Smith
	Linguistics
	N

	Ryan Tomchek
	Mathematics
	S

	Safet Berisa
	Vice President (Linguistics)
	E

	Stephanie Kimball
	Mathematics
	S

	Steve Mollmann
	Parliamentarian (English)
	E

	Steven Williamson
	Political Science
	S

	Talia Shabtay
	Art and Art History
	N


University Senate Executive Committee Report, 12/2/11:

Diversity Committee
· In the search for a Vice Provost of Engagement and International Affairs, the Diversity Committee questions who is selected for the search committee and how, and what the job description of the individual will be. There is some fear that diversity may not be a sufficiently large part of this position's duties.

· SEC member pointed out that we need not just an office to enforce diversity compliance, but an administrative structure to provide support.

· SEC members emphasized the importance of discussing how diversity goals integrate with the overall functioning of the University.

Curricula and Courses Committee
Proposed changes to INTD (Interdepartmental) and UNIV (University) courses will be submitted first to Scholastic Standards, then University Senate for approval. I have copies of these proposed changes for anyone who wants more details.

GEOC
There is an increase in students having trouble getting into W courses. The Provost's office has found funding for more W sections and Deans are working to find qualified instructors.

Metanoia on Community Civility will be having a planning meeting soon.

Graduate School Leadership
Skip Lowe will be taking a leave of absence from his position as Dean of the Graduate School due to personal health issues.
Kent Holsinger will be the Interim Dean of the Graduate School, starting 1/13/12.
This will necessitate an election for a new Chair of the SEC to replace Dr. Holsinger.

Professional Development for Grad Students
· I brought up the need for more professional development support for grad students.

· Kent Holsinger expressed his willingness to work with me on achieving this goal, in his upcoming capacity as Interim Dean of the Grad School.

· SEC member suggested I meet with Nancy Bilmes in Career Services to discuss ways of approaching this goal.


Respectfully submitted,
Chantelle Messier
University Senate Executive Committee Report, 12/9
Tuition
· We are currently in talks w/ Gov. Malloy about tuition raises.

· Talks are happening much earlier than is traditional, possibly a decision will be made before Christmas. This will give President Herbst time to talk with the State Legislature before the new session. Pres. Herbst stated that this is not an attempt to leave students out by making a decision over break, as talks were originally scheduled to start earlier but were prevented by weather. In the future, she plans to begin tuition talks even earlier to allow more student input.

· Goal is to create a multi-year plan for tuition raises that will let students and their families plan ahead, and lend stability to long-term plans to decrease the student/faculty ratio.

· Pres. emphasized a need for unity throughout UConn on subject of tuition, to present a strong front to the legislature. 

Vice President for Research
· VP Singha is "cautiously optimistic" about NSF revenues in 2012.

· There will be no capital equipment purchases for labs this year, but hopefully that will change next year.

Provost's Office
· 75 faculty hires are still being planned.

· The majority of these will be tenure-track and able to work with grad students.

· More info about where the hires will be distributed will be forthcoming at the University Senate meeting on Monday.

· Provost will also discuss the Academic Plan on Monday.

· Issue of undergrads being unable to get classes is being addressed in short-term but there is a long-term need for more faculty to solve.

· Searches for Medicine and Business Schools deans are both down to semi-finalist pools.

· School of Nursing dean search has been called off for now; the Interim Dean has been appointed as a non-interim for a two-year limited appointment.

Vice President for Student Affairs
· I brought up some issues with UConntact and booking space for meetings; VP Saddlemire said he would look into these problems.

· Veteran's Oasis will be opening.

McKinsey Report
· Question of how to update people about implementation of report.

· A lot is already being implemented.

· Barry Feldman expressed interest in visiting GSS in the Spring to discuss.

· Discussion on full report: Will it be designated public, or proprietary? The SEC ruled that the BOT should be in charge of deciding this, and it is inappropriate for the University Senate to decide what can be released, or to be the conduit for releasing information. However, the SEC requests to see the full report.

Capital Improvement
As UConn 2000 is running down, Buildings and Grounds Committee wants to create a new long-term Capital Improvement plan.

Vice President for Enrollment
New VP Wayne Locust reported

Maintaining our position in top 20 will require: securing out-of-state and international markets; maintaining and creating new facilities, especially for recreation; and better scholarships and financial aid support.

Vice President for Economic Development
New VP Mary Holz-Clause reported.

Working on economic strategy, and addressing need to advertise UConn's contributions to economic development.

Respectfully submitted,

Chantelle Messier

University Senate Executive Committee meeting 1/20/12:
Eligibility Policy for Tier III Student Leaders
Recently updated by Student Affairs to instate a minimum requirement that officers in Tier III's be enrolled and not on academic probation.

Native American Studies Institute and Cultural Center
Petition to create originated by students, also signed by many faculty; possibilities of creating are being researched.

General Education Oversight Committee
University Senate policies say nothing about whether undergrad or grad students can/should be allowed to assign representatives to the GEOC. This issue was brought up at the meeting, and some members suggested that SEC should look more generally at whether to standardize committee membership rules. I urged that if new language is being considered to standardize committee membership, we also take the opportunity to consider changing existing language that stipulates "student" involvement to give both USG and GSS the right to send representatives.

McKinsey Update
COO Barry Feldman's office advises SEC that the McKinsey full report is not proprietary or being kept secret; neither does Feldman's office plan to distribute it. 

The Office of the COO released the full report to the University Senate office in PDF. The Senate plans to distribute the report to senators who request it, but will refer outside requests to Dr. Feldman's office. 

SEC members feel that responsibility for full distribution to the University community should belong to the Office of the COO, and are not willing to see that responsibility shifted to the SEC. 

Dr. Feldman will hopefully discuss McKinsey findings at the February meeting of University Senate.

He should also be discussing McKinsey and answering questions at the meeting scheduled for GSS senators on 2/24.

Committee Reports
Buildings and Grounds
Construction is slowing down. Access plan created to improve delivery and service access to campus buildings. The next issue will be improving enforcement, which is already underway.

Diversity
As of October 1, 2011, gender identity and expression is a new legally protected class in CT. Diversity Committee is asking that this law be publicized to the University community.

Calling for more commitment to diversity measures from the Provost's and President's offices.

Scholastic Standards
Discussing a motion for University Senate to require instructors to provide a syllabus for all courses.

Respectfully submitted,

Chantelle Messier

University Senate Meeting, 12/12 (in attendance: Chantelle Messier)

Report on Budget (Rich Gray)

The full details of this report are available at http://www.cfo.uconn.edu/TownMeeting12.12.11.pdf. There was a Town Hall Meeting on tuition and fees today, and there will be a second Town Hall Meeting on tuition and fees on Thursday at 3pm.

Financial State of University
· External research funding increased 46%

· UConn has become a 1st-choice school for many students

· State funding has been steadily decreasing (from 50% in 1991 to 31% now)

· Demand for enrollment is increasing

· Student/faculty ratio is rising, and already looks too high among peers. Faculty isn't rising enough to keep up with enrollment

· Tuition cost is quite low among peers

· Endowment is very small among peers

· Tuition increase has historically been >5%; last year it was only 2.4%, extremely low historically and among peers

· At the same time, UConn has actually increased the amount of financial aid it offers. A low rate of student loan default (as compared to nat'l avg.) is index of relatively low burden of UConn tuition on its students.

Why do UConn's costs rise faster than the rate of inflation?
· Collective bargaining

· Economic development initiatives

· Improvements in public safety, renovations, academic experience

· More support of student life

· Recruitment of more prestigious faculty

· Growth in research

Tuition Plans
· If only a 2.5% tuition increase is approved, UConn will break even financially. But there would be no improvements and no faculty hires.

· To reach a student/faculty ratio of 15:1, we will need to hire 290 faculty over 4 years.

· Plan A (assumes increase in state financial support): Tuition increases between 5-6%/year for 4 years.

· Plan B (assumes NO increase in state financial support--more probable): Tuition increases between 6-7%/year for 4 years.

· Both plans would be approx. 1% lower increases if viewed as % of total costs (incl. room and board).

· Non-tuition financial measures to improve UConn's financial standing might include: philanthropy, summer and online courses, cuts to non-unionized personnel, closure of departments or programs if appropriate. This was discussed in Senate, and Rich Gray assured that UConn will make every effort not to cut academic programs and personnel.

Academic Plan (Provost Nicholls)

Faculty Hires
· Approx. 74 new faculty hires approved over a number of dept.'s. Exact distribution is available in University Senate Meeting minutes for 12/12.

· Faculty hires will be funded from various sources, including ledger-2 funds and research money.

· Some are replacement searches, others will probably fail. Expected to yield approx. 50 net new hires.

· Also authorized approx. 15 support staff hires.

· To support decrease of student/faculty ratio, UConn will keep enrollment from rising.

Academic Plan (part 1--part 2 will be presented at a future meeting, as data on our progress needs to be updated)
· Current Academic Plan is available at http://academicplan.uconn.edu/files/UConnAcademicPlan.pdf, but will be updated.

· UConn has reached the goal set in its last academic plan to get into the top 20 public research universities (2 years ahead of schedule!). However, we are tied at 19th w/ several other institutions; we need to continue improving in order to hold our ranking)

· Need to build environmental research and education.

· Need to support internationalization.

· Need to sustain our commitment to improve healthcare and lives of people in community

· Need to collaborate w/ State of Connecticut and private sector partners to foster economic growth and opportunity.

· Member of Senate questioned UConn's commitment to diversity as part of academic plan. Diversity Office was shut down under last administration, and Senator feels that diversity has since decreased at UConn. 

Office of Diversity and Equity (ODE) Annual Update: Diversity Plan
· Purpose is to monitor and enforce compliance of diversity measures

· Tension between increasing diversity and staying w/in the confines of hiring laws. Recruitment efforts are a good place to support diversity without coming into conflict w/ the law.

· Report will be available on ODE website: http://www.ode.uconn.edu/index.php
· Discussed demographics of UConn workforce: predominantly white, males outnumber females in tenure-track and executive/managerial jobs.

· Increasing diversity isn't about hiring someone less qualified b/c they are a minority, but about finding and attracting a more diverse pool of employees.

· Recruitment strategy: diversity standards language in job postings; emphasizing positives of UConn community; recruitment strategy continuous and targeted; non-traditional networking.

· ODE also offers support and resources (see Outreach Resource Guide on website)

· In response to my question, ODE reported that it doesn't keep data on TA and RA diversity

· Future plans: ODE Faculty Fellow; Inherent Bias Trainings and Expanded Search Materials help online and in office

Respectfully submitted,

Chantelle Messier

Housing Priority Committee Meeting 12/16
Charge (John Saddlemire)

· Follow-up from 2004 Provost's Residential Priorities Committee, as fiscal and institutional needs have changed

· Examine how UConn manages and coordinates housing resources

· Evaluate current status and priorities of housing

· UConn has one of the largest housing programs in the nation, but the demand for housing still outstrips supply to an uncommon degree; address how to handle competing needs and high demand for housing

Review of Current Housing Demand
· Demand for housing is in excess of supply; current budget doesn't allow expansion

· Issue is limiting demand

· Lottery is no longer being used to restrict housing demand. It's ineffective, loses money, and negatively affects families of students.

· UConn houses 73% of undergrads, making it an anomaly among state schools. A lot of our students live w/in 15 miles; other schools would designate them commuters, but letting them live on campus better supports UConn's academic mission.

· Housing is overcrowded to the point of diminishing returns: housing staff is overworked to maintain quality of experience, and UConn is housing approx. 300 more students than it should be (about 11,400 ideal, about 12,400 students max., about 12,700 actual)

· Contrastingly, demand among grad students is actually lower than supply.

What has been done to manage? 
· RA's have to be asked to take roommates; study lounges have been converted into rooms; night staff who used to be housed on-location have been moved.

· Reservation fee instead of lottery is being used to help limit demand (ours is on the low side compared w/ peers)

· Other options: capping by category or by duration of stay, or ranking priorities

Committee Discussion
· Off-campus housing availability is growing; may or may not

· In negotiations to make an agreement with Mansfield Downtown Project, which will probably alleviate demand on residential halls

· In long-term, undergrad housing demand will likely decline if enrollment doesn't expand

· Housing non-degree students is somewhat controversial, but exchange students are major part of this group. Committee member pointed out that Study Abroad and Global programs need to be able to house exchange students in order to sustain quality and meet goals of expanding Study Abroad program. Exchange students aren't actually "non-degree," so category is misleading.

· Graduate students as possible future replacement for declining undergrad demand? Why don't grad students want to live at UConn? I discussed some factors: perceived low quality of housing, mixing w/ undergrads, prices not competitive in terms of  quality, lack of culture or town environment. Other committee members agreed; one member pointed out that if grad students don't want to live on campus, it might not make sense to offer 4 semesters of guaranteed housing to them (which we currently do).

· Fees and deadlines are currently being used to hold back demand. Concerns w/ how needy students get assistance to pay these fees (fees are waived for Pell Grant recipients).

· Several committee members suggested that despite charge to limit demand, committee should strongly recommend increase in supply (new buildings) in addition to controls on demand.

· Discussed working with Mansfield Downtown Partnership to get prices low enough for grads to live there, thus alleviating some demand on on-campus housing.

Goal: Rank housing priorities according to categories of students to determine what groups lose housing if demand outstrips supply.

Respectfully submitted,

Chantelle Messier

Housing Priority Committee Meeting, 12/20:
Possible Criteria for Prioritizing Housing Awards
· Retention and graduation (students whose retention is best served by living on campus get priority)

· Recruitment (incoming students are prioritized)

· Psychosocial development (young students prioritized over mature students)

· Satisfaction and convenience

· Business goals (priorities geared toward sound financial decisions)

Categories of Students Housed
· New freshmen

· New undergrad transfers

· Continuing undergrad students

· Campus-change

· Non-degree

· Graduate

Committee Discussion on Prioritization
· International students, especially new international graduate students, have special obstacles in getting housing and need priority.

· Should students' financial status (i.e., unpaid tuition and fees) make a difference? 

· Many special groups (like honors students, scholarship students, or students coming from Upward Bound) fit under the new student category.

· Students (especially grad students) who are needed to work on campus need to live on/near campus.

· Apartment contract for Hilltop and Charter Oaks has been shortened to end in May.

· Reduced rate for summer housing should lead to higher demand for summer housing.

· Selection is deadline-driven; UConn houses students who have met the deadline first, and then prioritizes among those who haven't.

· Some institutions use housing waiting-lists, which tends to motivate students to find other housing rather than wait.

· For undergrads, whom they live with is often a higher priority than where they live.

· Some institutions simply set a policy that Juniors don't get housing; this policy means students know in advance that they need to plan for off-campus housing, and some Juniors enjoy living off-campus and don't re-apply for on-campus housing the next year.

· Some members (myself included) feel it's critical to have more Off-campus Student Services support to provide ample support for students who are denied on-campus housing. Student Affairs representative seems to feel that Off-Campus Student Services does enough already. 

General Consensus
· New freshmen need to have guaranteed housing

· Students who live close enough to commute should still get equal consideration for housing

· Continuing undergrads seem to be next in priority after new freshman (they've gotten used to on-campus housing and get much more upset if denied). However, they are still wait-listed based on deadline, and no longer guaranteed housing after 8 semesters.

· Discussions about denying housing seemed to focus around campus-change and transfer students.

· Additional meeting may be needed in Spring to set firmer priorities

Respectfully submitted,

Chantelle Messier

Provost’s Library Advisory Committee
12/19/11
Graduate Representative: Safet Berisa

The majority of the meeting was spent discussing the new Discovery tool that will be unveiled soon. Its primary purpose will be to make searches of library collections (electronic, print, multimedia...) easier for undergrads. This will involve some redesigning, but none of the more robust search options already available will disappear, although some of them might shift out of focus from the main search box area. The new search box will be the default search box and it looks and behaves very Google-like in my opinion (it’s called Summon, and is a product by Serial solutions).

The other part of the meeting was to introduce the format and content of a user survey the library will be conducting next semester. We got a chance to take a look at both the faculty-oriented and the grad-oriented survey. The two are very similar, with the grad one having more facilities-related questions than the faculty one. I have a copy of the drafts for both surveys if anyone would like to have a look.
Provost’s Library Advisory Committee

Meeting Date 1/18/12

Graduate Representative: Safet Berisa

--PLAC will send a letter to Provost Nicholls urging him “that a portion of the tuition and fee increases over the next four years be set aside for investment in library collections to support the faculty we already have as well as those we intend to recruit.”

--The web-scale discovery service (i.e., the new library search box) rolls out this week in beta.

--Results of the (undergraduate) study space survey were presented as well as some plans on how to implement the most requested changes. Mostly, the goal will be to make the library more undergraduate-friendly (undergraduates were identified as the group which uses the physical library spaces the most) which will include, but not be limited to, more power outlets throughout the library, a possible redesign of level 1, more desk-areas on levels A and B, and overall a general modernization of the furniture (including some nice new desk designs/configurations).

--Library instruction assessments were also presented.

The focus of the next meeting will be: patron-driven acquisitions, electronic resources management, and BLC de-accessioning policy to safeguard access.
Student Activity and Service Fee Advisory Committee

Public Hearing Schedule

Tuesday, February 7, 2012, Student Union, Room 330  
3:30-4:30 p.m.

Open Forum

Wednesday, February 15, 2012, Student Union, Room 304A, Storrs Campus
11:00-11:30 a.m.

SFAC

11:30-12:00 p.m.

Storrs Summer Session Fee

12:00-12:30 p.m.

SUBOG

12:30-1:00 p.m.

USG

1:00-1:30 p.m.

WHUS

1:30-2:00 p.m.

UCTV

2:00-2:30 p.m.

Daily Campus

2:30-3:00 p.m.

Nutmeg Yearbook

3:00-3:30 p.m.

GSS

3:30-4:00 p.m.

Opportunity for Public Comment

Friday, February 17, 2012, CUE, Room 331E, Storrs 

1:00-1:20 p.m.

SFAC Pre Meeting

1:20-1:40 p.m.

Hartford Student Government Fee Videoconference, Room  LIB 308

1:40-2:00 p.m.

School of Social Work Activity Fee Videoconference, Room LIB 308

2:00-2:20 p.m.

Law School Bar Association Videoconference, Room  LIB 308

2:20-2:40 p.m.

Waterbury Student Government Fee Videoconference, 123F (Library)

2:40-3:00 p.m.

Avery Point Student Government Fee Videoconference, Room ACD 309

3:00-3:20 p.m.

Stamford Student Government Fee Videoconference, Room, 312

3:20-3:40 p.m.

Torrington Student Government Fee Videoconference, Room, 129 

3:40-4:00 p.m.

Opportunity for Public Comment

Friday, February 24, 2012, CUE, Room 331E, Storrs

1:00-1:20 p.m.

SFAC Pre Meeting
1:20-1:40 p.m.

Hartford Parking Fee, LIB 308

1:40-2:00 p.m.

Law School Parking Fee, LIB 308

2:00-2:20 p.m.

Torrington Parking Fee Videoconference, Room 129

2:20-2:40 p.m.

Waterbury Parking Fee, 123F (Library)

2:40-3:00 p.m.

Avery Point Parking Fee Videoconference, Room ACD 309

3:00-3:20 p.m.

Stamford Parking Fee Videoconference, Room 312

3:20-3:40 p.m.

Opportunity for Public Comment

Wednesday, March 7, 2012, Student Union, Room 331, Storrs Campus


11:45-12:00 p.m.

SFAC

12:00-12:30 p.m.

Jorgensen

12:30-1:00 p.m.

Parking & Transportation Services

1:00-1:30 p.m.

Athletics

1:30-2:00 p.m.

UConn Marching Band

2:00-2:30 p.m.

Student Activities

2:30-3:00 p.m.

Student Union

3:00-3:30 p.m.

One Card

3:30-4:00 p.m.

Office of Fraternity and Sorority Life

4:00-4:30 p.m.

Off Campus Student Services

4:30-5:00 p.m.

Career Services

5:00-5:30 p.m.

Student Health Services

5:30-6:00 p.m.

Wellness & Prevention Services

6:00-6:30 p.m.

Opportunity for Public Comment

Student Activities Joint Elections Committee

16 January & 23 January 2011

Steven Mollmann, attending

· All of our material is ready to go on the Joint Elections website (elections.uconn.edu)
· “Run for Office” ads will be running in the Daily Campus, on WHUS, on UC-TV
· An insert with all positions will appear in the DC on Monday, 30 January
· New software is basically set; just waiting for Purchasing to sign off
· Other events of the future:
· 2/11: “Elect Her” at the Women’s Center
· 2/17: applications due at 12:00noon
· 2/20-21: official photoshoots
· 2/28: video conference for the Graduate Trustee election
· 3/5, 9:00am – 3/7, 9:00am: elections
· 3/5: Daily Campus insert about candidates
· 3/7: vote is certified
· 3/7, 5:00pm: celebratory party in Union Street Market
Student Trustee Election Committee

20 January 2011

Steven Mollmann, attending

· Candidate packets checked for errors
· Campaign rules altered
· Explanation of on-line voting added
· Campaigning period extended to begin immediately
· “Officially designated voting station” redefined to be any public device connected to the Internet (previously it was all devices; given that you cannot campaign adjacent to one, it was deemed unnecessarily restrictive)
· Listserv rules refined to allow for Daily Digests (candidates cannot use any “official” or “emergency” listserv, or the Daily Digests, but many use other UConn listservs)
· Times for future meetings set
· 2/17: verification of candidates
· 3/7: verification of results
· Full information on the graduate student trustee position is available at: http://blogs.sa.uconn.edu/joint_elections/Applications/STEC%20packet%202012.pdf
Student Union Board of Governors Policy Council

1 December 2011

Graduate Representative: Maureen Harris
The SUBOG Policy Council passed legislation to evaluate use of space within the Student Union on a biannual basis, in which half of the organizations allocated office space would be Union will be assessed each year.  The procedure will involve the COO of the group filling out a questionnaire and then possibly attending a Policy Council meeting to explain the answers.  Questions and criteria include availability of the organization to students, such as through office hours; events, programs, or services held within the Union; and fulfillment of the organization’s mission statement.
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